Well September is almost over and thank goodness the weather has been beautiful. The Golf course is looking and playing great. Hole #4 has been on temporary green for a few weeks now for maintenance work. Play should resume any day now.

We have had 2 tournaments since the last news letter.

Aug. 27&28 2 Man 4 Ball winners in championship flight 1st place- Scott/Roberts-134, 2nd- Cox/Cox- 135 and 3th- Spalding/Hollway -136. First Flight James/Lott- 143, 2nd- Bryant/Purvis -149, 3th – Hinshaw/Fowler -151.

Sept. 10-11 3 Person Scramble winners in championship flight 1st place- Taylor/Buchanan/Hawkins-117, 2nd- Cox/Cox/King -121 and 3th- Hildreth/Thorton/White- 125. First Flight 1st place- Brooks/Beard/Spinks- 128, 2nd- Egger/Clay/Murrah- 132, 3th- Spalding/Spalding/Parker- 134. Congratulations to all the winners and thanks to everybody who played in these tournaments.

Speaking of tournaments Green Oaks is having its last scheduled tournament October 1 & 2. It's a 1 person scramble. Those of you that have never played in one, its a fun tournament. How many times when your playing you miss a putt or hit a bad shot and think, sure wish I could hit another ball well this tournament you play 2 balls on every shot and take best score. So sign up and lets try and fill up this tournament.

Arbre Cup is set to be played October 22th against Elm Lake at Elm Lake and sign up sheet is out if you would like to play.

Congratulations to Grady Jaynes for making his first Hole-in one on hole 13 witnessed by Roger Wade, Sam Shoemake, Clay Wilkes and Mike Spalding. Way to go Grady. If you are not in the Hole-in—One Club join now. Grady was. He will get \$5.00 each from those that are in it.

The Board of Directors voted at its September 19, 2016 meeting to charge people that drop their Membership and want to keep their cart shed a fee of \$30.00.

Green Oaks has gained 2 new members, Frankie Traywick and Nick Cooley. Welcome to Green Oaks. That brings membership total to 71.

In closing don't forget we are having a Draw Down on December 3th. Tickets on sale now so get your ticket in the Pro Shop, Lounge or from a Board member. Ticket's are \$100 each and there will be only 125 sold so odds of winning are pretty good for 5 pay outs.

Hope to see everyone on the course.

Mike Spalding

President Board of Directors